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AER Connection Charge Guideline Review – Draft Guideline and Explanatory Statement 

Dear	Mr	Anderson,	

Energy	Networks	Australia	(ENA)	welcomes	the	opportunity	to	provide	a	response	to	the	Australian	
Energy	Regulator’s	(AER)	Connection	Charge	Guideline	Review’s	Draft	Guideline	(Draft	Guideline)1,	
which	is	determining	the	circumstances	under	which	a	distribution	network	service	provider	
(DNSP)	may	offer	a	customer	a	static	zero	export	limit.		

ENA	is	the	national	industry	body	representing	Australia’s	electricity	transmission	and	distribution	
and	gas	distribution	networks.	Our	members	provide	more	than	16	million	electricity	and	gas	
connections	to	almost	every	home	and	business	across	Australia.	

Prohibiting	DNSPs	from	being	able	to	set	static	zero	export	limits	under	any	circumstance	would	
limit	the	tools	available	to	DNSPs	to	manage	their	networks,	and	without	this	option,	customers	
would	face	higher	than	efficient	charges.	While	ENA	broadly	supports	the	AER’s	proposed	positions	
included	in	the	Draft	Guideline,	we	have	provided	some	feedback	to	ensure	that	it	is	fit-for-purpose	
once	implemented.		

Assessment and information requirements 
To	avoid	raising	costs	for	all	consumers,	and	slowing	down	the	connection	process	for	applicants,	via	
costly	and	time-consuming	full	individual	assessments,	ENA	supports	the	Draft	Guideline’s	proposed	
use	of	a	DNSP-specific	standard	assessment	framework	to	assess	whether	a	static	zero	export	limit	
should	be	applied.2	

In	considering	the	principles	that	the	standard	assessment	framework	‘must	contain’3,	ENA	
recommends	the	following	amendments	to	clause	7A.1.3	of	the	Draft	Guideline:	

» to	ensure	consistency	with	clause	7A.1.4,	the	principles	should	reflect	that	a	DNSP	is	not	
prevented	from	applying	a	static	zero	export	limit	to	a	customer	if	the	network	has	not	made	
available	and	activated	for	use	a	dynamic	response	system	at	that	location	irrespective	of	the	
capability	of	the	customer’s	equipment,	

	
	
1	AER,	Connection	charge	guidelines	for	electricity	customers	–	Draft	version	3.0	for	consultation,	October	2022.	
2	AER,	Connection	charge	guidelines	for	electricity	customers	–	Draft	version	3.0	for	consultation,	October	2022,	
clause	7A.1.3.	
3	It	may	be	useful	to	reword	clause	7A.1.3	from	“The	standard	assessment	framework	must	contain	the	
following	principles”	to	“The	standard	assessment	framework	must	adhere	to	the	following	principles”.		






